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SEARCH BEGUN FOR AUBURN MAN OVERDUE FROM HIKE

IN OLYMPIC NATIONAL PARK

A search began early today for 38-year old Paul Nelson of Auburn, WA.  Nelson was reported overdue after he failed to return home as planned on Friday evening. 


Nelson left his car at the Boulder Creek trailhead in the Elwha Valley and had planned to hike from there over Appleton Pass to the Sol Duc Valley and then to the High Divide area, returning to his car by September 15th.


He was last seen in Cat Basin, about a mile-and-a-half west of Heart Lake in the upper Sol Duc drainage on the morning of September 12th by a group of hikers.


About 20 personnel are currently involved in the search.  Six ground searchers were flown to the search area this afternoon; aerial searching from a helicopter will continue throughout daylight hours, weather permitting.  Other personnel are maintaining containment points around the area and interviewing other hikers who may have seen or spoken with Nelson.


Plans for tomorrow include the addition of more ground searchers, as well as a continued aerial search of the area. 


Nelson is a disc jockey at KPLU, a national public radio station in Tacoma, where he is program host of Saturday Jazz Matinee. He is also co-founder of the Northwest 

Spokenword Laboratory or SpLAB, an intergenerational spoken performance resource and outreach center.
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Note:  A photograph of Mr. Nelson and copy of “Search in Progress” flyer posted at Olympic National Park trailheads are available by e-mail upon request

